HERE'S WHAT'S
ON TAP ...

JULY 16, 2002
SCHOLARSHIP BANQUET
American Legion Hall

JULY 28, 2002
HALL OF FAME KICKOFF PARADE

AUGUST 7, 2002
PICNIC
Hoover Park

AUGUST 10, 2002
CLASS OF 1967 REUNION

AUGUST 16, 2002
HILL GANG GOLF OUTING
Spring Valley Golf Course

AUGUST 27 - SEPTEMBER 2, 2002
STARK COUNTY FAIR

SEPTEMBER 13-15, 2002
CLASS OF 1952 REUNION

SEPTEMBER 27-29, 2002
CLASS OF 1942 REUNION

SEPTEMBER 28, 2002
MONTE CARLO NIGHT
American Legion Hall

OCTOBER 8, 2002
DINNER/REVERSE RAFFLE
AA Executive Event Center

NOVEMBER 12, 2002
DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI BANQUET
Belden Village Holiday Inn

DECEMBER 11, 2002
CHRISTMAS MEETING/PARTY

JANUARY 12-19, 2003
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION CRUISE

JANUARY 24, 2003
POLAR PARTY

e
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SCHOLARSHIP BANQUET

This year 25 young people will be awarded scholarships at the Scholarship Banquet
to be held July 16, 2002, at the American Legion Post 44 in Canton. Mr. Mike will
do the catering, so the food is guaranteed to be good. The dinner is open to anyone
desiring to attend and the dinner cost is $12.00. There will be a social hour at 6:00 p-m.
with the dinner following at 6:30 p.m. Full details of the scholarship awardees are listed
on page 8.

Advance reservations for the dinner are required. Claudia (Burgess) Selby *75 is
chairperson for the dinner and may be called at 330-455-6655 for further information or
to make reservations.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION PICNIC

The annual picnic will be held rain or shine on August 7, 2002, at Hoover Park. This
is an evening for getting together with classmates and other alumni.

Spouses from other high schools usually cook up the hotdogs and hamburgers so the
alumni can share in conversation. There is no charge for the picnic and board members
provide a large portion of the food, but extra covered dishes to share are always
welcome. The picnic will begin at 5:00 p.m., with dinner beginning at 6:00 p.m.

Reservations are not required, but always welcome to assure food is plentiful. Call
Chairman Gus Reale 56 at 330-455-9745 and let him know how many will be in your
group. ;

Bring along an alumni who is not an Alumni Association member and perhaps we
can add him or her to our roster. Come join us — this is always a great event.

DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI
RECOGNITION BANQUET

The opportunity to share in the recognition of the second class of distinguished
alumni will take place in November with an award dinner at the Belden Village Holiday
Inn. Those to be honored have not yet been chosen, and a form in this edition of the
Journal gives alumni the opportunity to nominate someone they feel deserves to be
recognized for their contributions. Should you not want to cut up your Journal, make a
copy and mail it to the post office box.

MESSAGE FROM
THE PRESIDENT

Oh my gosh ... here goes the third Journal this year ... time does
fly when you’re having fun — well, at least I am most of the time. We
have a great board and things have been going along quite well with
our plans. It would be nice if more alumni showed up for activities,
but those who do always have a good time.

I have to comment on the recent death of our oldest alumni. He
went to Lehman in 1926 when it was a Jr. High School. He was
proud of his affiliation and even rode in the Hall of Fame Kickoff Parade several years
ago as an honored guest. He and wife Vi loved the Pasta Dinners and watching us in the
parades. He would always wear his Lehman cap and stand up and applaud as we went
by. His name was Don Reynolds and he was my father. My mother died in January and
my father in May. A scholarship will be given in their memory this year. He went on
to be a part of the McKinley Class of 1929. Flowers are nice, but a scholarship lasts
longer. It was quite impressive to my children when so many came to calling hours and
I could say “these are my Lehman Alumni friends.” Thanks to everyone who has helped
me through this trying time.

— continued on page 4

Joanne (Reynolds)
Moody °53

— continued on page 2
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WELCOME - NEW MEMBERS
Ned Bauhof *57 Wendell Horn *51
Arlyce Cross Bogard '47 Lewis Kness ’43
Paul Braun "47 James Ley *67
Earl Brown 50 Robert Matthews 43
Dorothy Theiss Bundy *50 Marilyn Young McCarthy *46
William Claflin *47 Walter Nicolet "42
James Duzan '74 Mary Roberson Pribich "69
Ruth Teitel Embly Chuck Smith *74
Shirley Allan Finney '51 Joe Snuggs 54
Margaret Theobald Folger *48 Cindy Austin Sponseller *74
Jerry Francis 46 Bill Stein *57
Nancy Putman Francis '46 Barbara Reed Stock 65
Gust Goutras '66 Jean Renkert Tyo "48
Jane Hoeneche Gribben "48 Richard Vaughn *63
Phyllis Horn Harrington '47 William Walter ’64

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

That “regret to inform” is still working with members
bringing their dues up to date. It seems we had so many extra
Journals printed in April and we did not want them to go to
waste, so a rubber stamp was made and many found the red ink
“|ast issue”’ mark on their copy in a second mailing. That also
worked except a few got stamped that were actually paid and
did not make it into the computer in time. We heard from
them, but Barbara Udeck.spent endless hours getting all of
the records up to date and now everything and everyone
should be in proper accountable order. Don’t give your copy
to a friend or relative — we need them as a member — but DO
encourage them to join.

I sincerely hope more members will come out for the forth-
coming activities, and if I have not met you, please introduce
yourself. If you come alone this is fine. Many of the other
alumni do also, and we'll find you a place to fit in with others.

The next Journal will have a ballot and we will be looking
for officers for 2003, If you have some spare time, or know
someone who does, please volunteer or give us their names. We
need some new faces, especially younger ones.

"Til Next Time — Joanne (Reynolds) Moody *53

— from page 1

OBITUARIES

The Alumni Association regrets to advise the deaths of the
following alumni:

Edward Turner Jr. (attended)
Marilyn Plummer Lombardi *50
Elizabeth Stern
Roger Crist *54
Thelma (Walker) Nauman (attended)
Marilyn (Hartung) Mitchell 39
Richard Henderson
Barbara Fawcett Schreiber — Honorary member
Stanley J. Kuceyeski — teacher
Jack Howell *42
Jeanne (Phister) DeVito
Arthur Drukenbrod ’42
Eugene G. Miday ’42
Ronald E. Kaylor — teacher
Erwin (Ernie) Theobold 43
Carleton Hostetler
Jack D. Lawrence *41
Jerry Newman ’39
Terry A. Bucci
Richard Shrake I1
Donald H. Reynolds ’26
Florence Wilkof Winston 41
Ralph C. Smith *41
Dorothy (Wolfe) Krause "42

The Association tries to send or take a single red rose tied
with red and gray ribbons to the funeral home of Lehman
alumni who die locally if we know about the passing. Often the
school is not mentioned and we miss the opportunity to remem-
ber they were our classmates. Please notify an Alumni Board
member when possible. For out of town alumni, we send a card
to a family member when possible.

Splher'focter'Shriver

FUNERAL HOMES

Claude W. (Skip)
Shriver, Il '71

Linda R. Shriver

Two Locations to Serve You

710 Tuscarawas Street West
4817 Cleveland Avenue North

(330) 455-0349 Phones (330) 497-7373

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Esther G. Smith, retired teacher of English and Journalism
at Lehman, will celebrate her 98th birthday on July 25. Cards
may be sent to her at 4515 22nd Street NW, Canton, OH 44708.

BEST WISHES FOR
A SPEEDY RECOVERY

Sharp-eyed Journal readers may note that some of the
alumni recognized in this edition do not have their class years
noted. Our treasurer, Barbara (Montgomery) Udeck 56, who
normally provides this information, underwent major surgery at
the Cleveland Clinic in early June. She is recovering satisfac-
torily and is expected to be back home by the time this Journal
is published. We are sure she would like to hear from you at
4105 47th Street NW, Canton, OH 44718.

'HALL OF FAME KICKOFF PARADE

We need walkers or riders to parade behind the Lehman
Alumni banner. The parade will start at 2:30 p.m. on July 28,
2002. There is a change in the route this year as the parade
will go down Market Avenue starting at the Civic Center
and end at 3rd Street South. The staging area will be the
Nationwide Insurance parking lot. Call 330-875-8477 for
further information about the parade.




 WHAT'S HAPPENING
AT LEHMAN

Mr. Zettie Sims, the principal at Lehman Middle School, was
the guest speaker at our May meeting. He usually brings us up
to date on what is happening at the school at least once each
year. This year he brought the plans for the new Middle School
to the meeting to share with those who attended. There may be
a new school named Lehman, but there will never be another
Lehman as most of us remember.

He was so proud while telling us about the students who
came back as the chess champions after competing over four
days in Columbus with 65 other teams and then finished 11th
in the nation and others who won photography awards and how
Lehman 7th grade students were the highest in the city this year
in writing and that they are gaining in math and science. He
told how a team of photographers recently came to the school.
They are making a film about Thurman Munson and wanted to
photograph and see the school where his career started.

He explained that the neighborhood currently has drug
houses and that it is not easy to try to stay ahead of the
temptations for the students.

There are 700 students in Lehman and half are bussed to
school at present. Forty students had perfect attendance this
year and good attendance is one of the factors he and his staff
try to encourage. Students get to take part in special trips at the
end of the year, usually to Washington, D.C. Cincinnati was a
three day trip this year for three bus loads of students and their
chaperones. The Merit Roll has 190 names on it this year for
students averaging 3.0 or better.

He told how random acts of kindness are still rewarded with
hamburgers or similar treats from fast food places. It is when a
student does something extra when they do not know anyone is
watching that brings the extra recognition.

Excavation for the new two story building should start this
summer or fall at the latest and then be completed in 2004.

It will be interesting to see what community pmject will take
over the Lehman building. Keep tuned.

e
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John Tnssel 50 and Jay Jones ’45 listen as Mr. Sims tells
about new school plans. Photo by Joanne Moody
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Thank you for
patronizing our
advertisers.
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COME CRUISE WITH US

As the reservations have been somewhat slower coming in
than anticipated, Harry Steineck '48, who is chairing the cruise,
and Diane Rapp of CruiseOne have been able to extend the
deadline until August 15, 2002, for reservations for the January
12, 2003, Lehman Alumni Association Cruise on the Royal
Caribbean Enchantment of the Seas from Fort Lauderdale to
the Western Caribbean.

Full details of the cruise were provided in the April 2002
Journal, but as a recap, cost in an inside cabin based on double
occupancy is $1,245.33 per person, complete with air from
Cleveland and transfers, and $814.05 without air and transfers.
Outside cabin price is $1,380.33 per person with Cleveland air
and transfers and $949.05 without air and transfers. Friends and
family are welcome. Cost of third and fourth person in a cabin
in either category is $655.33 per person with Cleveland air and
transfers, and $224.05 without air. If another copy of ihe details
of the cruise is desired, or if there are questions, or you simply
wish to make reservations on this Alumni Cruise, call Diane
Rapp. of CruiseOne at 330-834-1000 or 888-834-10009.,

HILL GANG OUTING

The annual Hill Gang Golf Outing will be held Friday,
August 16, 2002, at the Spring Valley Golf course, 5851
Breezehill SW in East Sparta, Ohio, owned by 1951 Lehman
graduate Don Sweitzer. The outing again this year will be a
scramble event with the first tee time at 11:00 a.m.

A buffet dinner will follow at 6:00 p.m. in the clubhouse.
Costs are as follows: golf only including a half cart, $23.00;
dinner only, $17.00; and both golf and dinner, $35.00.

Contact Wayne Arnold, 330-493-1578 or 330-493-3211, to
make reservations or write him at 616 44th Street NW, Canton,
OH 44709. All checks are to be made payable to the Lehman
Hill Gang.

NEwS FROM LEHMAN MIDDLE SCHOOL

The Alumni Association continues to provide support to
Lehman Middle School. A recent donation was made to a group
called the 7-A T.R.I.B.E. to help cover costs for an awards
breakfast for students and parents. Another donation was given
to help support the newly formed Drama Club. It was the first
musical presented since Lehman became a middle school and
Bugsy Malone Jr. was a great success.

Students from Lehman won their first State Chess Cham-
pionship at the state tournament in Columbus. The seven
students showed real class when another team from a private
school, who anticipated winning, tried to get the Lehman

— continued on page 7

AMERICAN LEGION
POST 44

Fish & Steak Fry - Friday 5-8:30 PM
Lunches

John Trissel *50 — Commander
John Ley '70 — First Vice Commander
Tom Ley '69 — S.A.L. Adjutant

1633 Cleveland Ave. N

Canton, Ohio 44703 Phone: (330) 455-9550




SPAGHETTI DINNER

The annual spaghetti dinner once again turned a profit for
the scholarship fund and the Alumni Association sincerely
thanks all who bought tickets or assisted at the dinner.

BOOKS ADD TO THE
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

The appeal by the Association for the donation of books
gathering dust in homes of alumni has already added fifty
dollars to the scholarship fund and more books are desired.
Books can be brought to any alumni function or meeting or call
Tim Elder >57 at 330-875-2323 to make arrangements for
pickup. Old and newer children’s and adult books in hardback
or paperback are desired; encyclopedias and reference books
are not. Keep those books coming and make room on a shelf or
in a closet for “stuff”’ as well as aiding the Scholarship Fund.

NEEDED - HISTORIAN

A Historian is needed for the,Association. This should be
someone who has time to sort, cut, paste and file the large
number of items stored in our storage room. Contact Joanne
Moody at 330-875-8477 if you would like to volunteer your
time to assist in this very needed project.

DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI

If the name of an alumni was submitted, and he or she was
not recognized last year, please feel free to resubmit the name
for recognition this year. Some categories had several
nominations but only one award is given in each category.

— from page I

Please note that this year there are two new categories — one
to permit the nomination and recognition of teachers, coaches
or administrators who made significant contributions to
Lehman, and the second for Service to Alma Mater.
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300 127H ST. N.W.
CANTON, OHIO 44703

MARK G. SHAHEEN 76
PRESIDENT

(330) 456-1766

(330) 454-0228 FAX: (330) 452-DINE

REALTY

¥ EXECUTIVES

COMMITMENT
Office: 330-492-9278 Ext. 142
Fax: 330-492-9277
Res: 330-494-5964
Toll Free: 1-800-215-9764
E-mail: bmschorste@aol.com
4200 Munson St., N.W.
Canton, OH 44718

Bruce Schorsten '66
Broker/Associate

DONATIONS TO THE |

SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In Memory-of J. Arlan Shank '43 _Gene Marconi *47

John Fellows ’43
Ginny Ficks Fellows '45

In Memory of Dan Reynolds
Wm. & Pat O’Brien
Ed & Joanne Reynolds '53
Moody
Robert & Jean Kinthner
The Gorman Family
Barbara L. Udeck ’56

In Memory of
Marylyn Plummer Lombardi
Rose Mailet Maier

In Memory of
Dorothy Bichsel Yenny,
Lehman High School Teacher
Chuck Bolender ‘49

In Memory of Pete Zampino
Dorothy Saal George ’49

Lynn Warnock Anderson '54
David Anderson '51

Bob Arnold °52

Virginia Curtis Badger 50
Pat Schumacher Berkebile "47
Gerald Bradshaw 46

Dick Burrell *56

Chuck Bytheway 57

Joyce Poling Carper 40
Julia Carson Condit *43
Sally Conley Oyster ’72
Fran Kerr Cox 45

Tom Cox '45

Janice Oldham Davis 42
Frances Judy DuChemin 39
Cathy Lanigan Geradot *72
Rita Moegling Greaves *50
Helen Hall Godsall *39

Tom Hague '39

Wes Hargraves *52

Evelyn Barnett Herman 41
Bette Graham Hogan 42
Peggy Elliott Hulit ’59
James Ivan '59

Norman Jackson '46

Dave Johnson *71

David Johnson — teacher
Marilyn Miller Johnson ’52
Frank Jones '59

Donald Judisch ’45

Tom Kaufholz "69

Barbara Pfeifer Kelley 41
Jack Lawrence ’41

Marilyn Young McCarthy *46
Dorothy Weida McGarry '46
Chuck Mains '48

George Mani '45

Larry Miller 50

Rita Lichtblau Miller *50

Joanne Murray '67

Peg Draiss Paumier '66

Robert Peters *56

Mary Unger Reiman '70

Gale Rice '71

Doris Swigert Schmucker "41

James Schulz "61

Heinie Schwerzler "56

Virginia Stone Sharpe '46

Marilyn Reed Simes 39

Herschel Smuckler "47

Nancy Morse Sonner 75

Hal Streit *39

Nancy Bohl Temme 59

Jackie Smith Thompson ’44

Carol Cook Warstler '41

Norma Kifer Weber "40

Teresa Sama Almasy '71

Dick Beiter 41

Mary L. Bidwell ’45

Paul Braun *47

Jon Capri *74

Nancy Anderson Cross '46

Gary Deonise '57

Jack Dillon 53

George Esber

Lisa Delor Everett 75

Kaye Ford '67

Nancy Putman Francis '46

Jerry Francis *46

Wm. Freeman ’48 ;

Donna Motts Graham '45

Jean Faulds Ilg 50

Arlene Benskin Holdren *54

Nancy Steiner Hall *50

Mary Carey Jacoby '42

Joan Gauchet Jennerjohn *41

Carolyn Eschliman Johnson
'43

John Ketterer 53

Ann Taggart King ’53

Margaret Vaughan Maurer *67

Mary Angela Meier "38

Doris Rose Mitchell 49

Dave Mitchell 46

Mary Roberson Pribich '69

Rosemary Esber Shaheen *51

Sadie Shaheen '51

Karl Shank 41

Cindy Austin Sponseller *74

Jason McCoy 41

Barbara Fawcett Schreiber —
Honorary member




CANTON LEHMAN HIGH SCHOOL
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

NOMINATING FORM
DISTINGUISHED ALUMNUS AWARD

Purpose: To honor those who have distinguished themselves through their achievements.
Honorees must be Lehman graduates, teachers, coaches or administrators.

Please fill in the name(s), address(es), phone number(s) and graduation year(s) if known of
any individual(s) you feel deserves to be nominated as a distinguished alumnus.

Indicate the category in which you feel this individual(s) should be honored:
Civic/Community — Education — Athletics — Military — Arts/Entertainment — Medical
Business — Service to Alma Mater — Teacher, Coach, Administrator

Attach a brief summary of why you feel your nominee(s) should be considered.

Name/Address/Phone Number LHS Grad/Year Category

Nominator’s Name

Address

Phone Number

Please return by SEPTEMBER 1, 2002, to: Canton Lehman Alumni Association
Attn: Joanne Moody, President
P. O. Box 8175
Canton, OH 44711

 REMIX

Partners

FLAGS DeFrance Thomas
2695 Beau Ct. NW, Apt. 9
gl’;qdol'ggLOMRSIcAL Canton, OH 44708-1459

Kent B. Smith '59
CRP, ABR, REALTOR

2428 Whipple Ave., N.W.

Canton, Ohio 44708

Office (330) 477-2400 Ext. 303

FAX (330) 477-1177 Home (330) 493-0943
Each Office Independently Owned and Operated

(830) 492-1922

SG Endres |

F=E EEs
L goom ;?iditions Call .
il Kft’fh"eni‘;ggams Steve Endres '53 BiEE ARMAND GABRIELE 54
» Counter Tops 454-2964 GABE
e eana Skilled » Honest » Reliable
e Coramic Tile Since 1965 4307 Hills & Dales Rd. N.W. » Canton, Ohio 44708
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'LEHMAN ALUMNI AT THE HALL OF FAME QUEEN PAGEANT

Above: John Werren ’55 as Master of Ceremonies for Pro Football Hall of
Fame Queen Pageant.

Right: Stan Ewing 39 with the 2002 Hall of Fame Queen Nicole
Catazaro. Every year Stan donates a new Chevrolet for the Queen to use for
five months of the Hall of Fame Festival activities. Stan was the first Lehman
Distinguished Alumni in the Business category last year. Photos by Joanne Moody

Ernie Schott Patti Schott (330) 452-6612
Owner Owner Fax: (330) 452-4774
Cestume Ce.
Theatrical and
Masquerade Apparel
One of the largest and most respected costumers in the midwest ...
Est. 1961 — Over 50,000 Costumes in Stock
1401 Fulton Road N.W., Canton, Ohio 44703 114 - 4th St. N.W.
(330) 452-6844 WARD A. SCOTT ’48 Canton, Ohio 44702
ey SINCEI58 CUTLER/GMAC Real Estate™
T ) {1 203 Applegrove N.W.
e ay_ }O [)uﬂ mdeflSOlﬂ North Canton, Ohio 44720
I Website: www.cutlergmac.com/eblau
7 i = Dollar Glub
FRESH FLOWERS » FRESH FRUIT BASKETS * GIFTS Faxl-_cfa:')l(g) 42,9_5364 C
413 12TH ST. N.W. (330) 452-4077 — (800) 867-1434 Residence: (330) 4920712
FAX (330) 452-2380 Voicete]: (330} 430-2676 ‘
4856 EVERHARD RD. N.W. (330) 499-2161  (800) 8137060 R Fx ™
ng FAX (330) 499-2389 a -
é{: AULTMAN HOSPITAL (LOBBY) (330) 456-6725 ™™ ESTELLE BLAU ’50, GRI, CSP
% JOHN S. ANDERSON 49 OAR PRESIDENT’S SALES CLUB SINCE 1998
¢ www. ftd.com/andersonsflowers PRESIDENT —

CANTON LEHMAN HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI MEMBERSHIP FORM

U YES, | want to join the Lehman Alumni. My check for $10.00 is enclosed. (L] RENEWAL ___ YEARS
Last Name Class Year
First Name Maiden Name
Address
City : State Zip
Home Phone : : Work Phone

Included with my check is a donation for the Scholarship Fund U in the amount of

Mail application with check to: LEHMAN ALUMNI, P. O. Box 8175, Canton, OH 44711.




~ MEMORIAL DAY PARADE

We were in the Canton Memorial Day Parade. Special thanks
to Ann and Lynn Shank for driving two vehicles for the alumni
to ride. Nickie Wingert *44 and Claudia Selby 75 carried the
banner, Hopefully next year more alumni will take part.

Lehman alumni gather for the Memorial Day Parade.
Photo by Joanne Moody

LEHMAN MIDDLE ScHoOL — from page 3
students to make some unethical errors. It did not work and the
Lehman students came home champions not only at the chess
board but with their own self esteem.

Lehman students also made the Repository for collecting
5,000 cans of food for the needy which were given to the food
pantry at Calvary Presbyteriam Church. Many Lehmanites will
recall “Canteen” nights after games at this church, which still
anchors the corner of Auburn and Shorb Avenues.

LEHMAN ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Saturday, September 28, 2002
7 PM - Midnight
American Legion Hall
1653 Cleveland Ave. NW - Canton
Free Beer and Hot Dogs
~ Tickets $3.00 or two for $5.00

- Door Prizes Awarded -

Contact any Board Member for tickets
orcall 330-875-8477

CLASS REUNIONS

Please send us a notice as soon as a class has set the dates
for their reunion. We will also list missing classmates if space
permits.

On August 10, 2002, the Class of 1967 will hold its 35th
reunion at the McKinley Grand Hotel in Canton, starting at 6:30
p.m. Carol Eckroate is the contact person at 330-966-7753.

The Class of 1952 will hold its 50th reunion starting Friday,
September 13, 2002, with a “warm up” party at the Sheraton
Four Points Hotel. Saturday morning, September 14, there will
be a golf outing followed that evening by the reunion dinner at
Brookside Country Club. Sunday morning, September 15, a
brunch will be held at the Sheraton. Contact Dick Koons at
330-499-2873 for further information.

The Class of 1942 will hold its 60th Anniversary Celebration
starting Friday evening, September 27, 2002, at the Geisen
Haus in North Canton at 6:00 p.m. The Saturday evening
festivities will be held at the Conference Center of Kent State
University, Stark Campus. The evening will start at 5:00 p.m.
with a cash bar and hors d’oeuvres with a buffet dinner to
follow. The Sunday morning brunch will be held at the Holiday
Inn at Belden Village. For further details, contact Paula
(Wheeler) Wise at 7845 Vanderbilt Dr., North Canton, Ohio
44720 or call her at 330-497-4268.

For alumni coming to a reunion, look for the table with
Lehman merchandise including coffee or beer mugs, school
replicas, jewelry and hats to mention a few items that are
available and the sale of which helps support the Association.
Additionally, reunion chairmen are requested to contact the
Alumni Association to borrow a polar bear, banner or to
purchase some items for prizes or favors.

MOVI NG? : Please remember to

send us your new address - We pay so much
return postage for those who forget.

PHONE (330) 452-4041

Welch-Sekeres-Lewis Funeral Home

2523 TUSCARAWAS STREET, WEST
CANTON, OHIO 44708

ROBERT A. LEWIS
FUNERAL DIRECTOR

(330) 477-8588
FAX (330) 477-8599

AA

Executive J
Catering, Inc.

Executive Event Center

“One Step Catering Service”
Your Food Service Consultant

5211 W. Tuscarawas St. N.W. MICHAEL D. KAZES '74
Canton, Ohio 44708 Owner

Since 1914

EWING
— '

LHEVROLET

Stan Ewing ’39
929 Cleveland Ave NW Canton, Ohio

(330) 454-8011  (800) 323-1914




At the 2002 Lehman High School Alumni Scholarship
Banquet to be held Tuesday, July 16, at the American Legion
Post 44, scholarship awards will be presented to 25 deserving
candidates. The year 2002 scholarship recipients are as follows:

Jesse Both, son of 1967 graduate Donald Both, is a 2000
graduate of Jupiter Christian High School in Columbus, Mis-
sissippi, and just completed his sophomore year at Mississippi
State University where he is majoring in educational psy-
chology.

William J. Both, Jr., is the son of William J. Both, Sr.,
who attended Lehman from 1974 through 1976. He was home
schooled in Fredericksburg, Virginia, and will attend Germanna
Community College next year. He then plans to transfer to
George Mason University to pursue a Bachelor’s degree in
Computer Engineering.

Caren Carper is a 2002 graduate of Louisville High School
and a granddaughter of Joyce (Poling) Carper of the class of
1940. She will attend Bryan College in Dayton, Tennessee,
where she plan to major in education with the goal of teaching
in a rural school district. .

Michelle E. Carper is also a 2002 graduate of Louisville
High School and a granddaughter of Joyce (Poling) Carper
’40. She plans to attend Bowling Green State University where
she plans to major in business.

Michael Chapin is a 1999 graduate of Lowell High School
in Lowell, Indiana, and just completed his junior year in the
School of Management at Purdue University. He is the
grandson of Jack Lothamer of the class of 1942.

Nicholas Darling is a 2001 graduate of St. Thomas Aquinas
High School in Louisville and recently completed his first year
at John Carroll University. He is the grandson of Augustine
(Gus) Reale of the class of 1956.

Benjamin J. DeStephen is a 2001 graduate of GlenOak
High School in Canton, and has completed his first year in the
College of Technology at Bowling Green State University. He
is the grandson of Elisabeth (Wilson) Durbin of the class of
1956.

Amanda Dowling is the granddaughter of Augustine (Gus)
Reale ’56 and a year 2000 graduate of St. Thomas Aquinas
High School. She has just completed her sophomore year at
John Carroll University, where she is majoring in accounting,
with a minor in computer programming. She also received an
Alumni Association scholarship award in 2000.

Abigail Maria Fete is also a granddaughter of Augustine
(Gus) Reale '56 and is a 1998 graduate of Central Catholic
High School in Canton. She is attending Kent State University
where she is majoring in middle childhood education and will
soon be student teaching.

Kyle Gotter graduated from Louisville High School in 1999
and attends Kent State University. He is the grandson of
Augustine (Gus) Reale of the class of 1956.

Lindsay Graber graduated from Country Side High School
in Clearwater, Florida, in 2001 and is a freshman at the
University of South Florida in Tampa, where she is majoring in
psychology and anthropology, with a minor in chemistry. She
plans to attend dental school after graduation. She is the
granddaughter of Nancy (Steiner) Hall of the class of 1950.

Kristen N. Jones is a 2001 graduate of Jackson High
School and recently completed her freshman year at The Ohio
State University. Her mother is Linda (Triner) Jones of the
class of 1973. She also received a scholarship in 2001.

2002 SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

The Lehman Journal

Adam Lindsay is a recent graduate of GlenOak High
School and will attend The Ohio State University where he
plans to major in engineering. He is the grandson of Rosemary
(Lang) Lindsay of the class of 1941.

Sarah A. Macris is a 2002 graduate of GlenOak High
School and will attend Baldwin-Wallace University in Berea,
Ohio, where she will major in speech pathology. She is the
granddaughter of Nancy (Anderson) Cross of the class of
1946.

Charlie Maier graduated from Jackson High School in
1997 and is a senior at Kent State University where he is
majoring in pre-law. After his graduation in December, 2002,
he plans to take the LSAT and attend law school either at the
University of Akron or Case Western Reserve University. His
grandmother is Rose (Mailat) Maier of the class of 1950. He
also received a scholarship in 2001.

Michael P. Maier is also a grandson of Rose (Mailat)
Maier of the class of 1950, and recently graduated from
Harrison Central High School in Scio, Ohio. He will attend the
University of Akron where he will major in criminal justice.

Allison Myser is the daughter of Douglas Myser of the
class of 1973. She recently graduated from Upper Arlington
(Ohio) High School and will attend Wittenberg University,
where she will major in secondary education, planning to be
a high school mathematics teacher.

Jennifer Pearson is a recent graduate of Lake High School
in Hartville: She will attend Kent State University where she
plans to major in special education. She is the granddaughter
of William Waechter of the class of 1945.

Lauren A. Richards is a 1999 graduate of Canton Central
Catholic High School and has just completed her junior year at
Miami University of Ohio, where she is majoring in middle
childhood education, concentrating in science and social
studies. She is the daughter of Diana (Kennedy) Margida of
the class of 1970. She previously received an Alumni
Association scholarship in 1999.

Jacquelynn Shank recently graduated from Lake High
School and will attend Walsh University in North Canton. She
is the daughter of Philip Shank of the class of 1966 and the
granddaughter of Karl Shank of the class of 1941.

Selena Shimko is a year 2002 graduate of Canton McKinley
High School and will attend Kent State University Stark
Campus, where she plans to major in education. She is the
daughter of Tammy (Whitehouse) and Ken Shimko, both of
the class of 1976.

Nicole Clare Smith is the granddaughter of Eleanor (Lang)
Wingert of the class of 1944 and a 2002 graduate of Canton
South High School. She will attend Ohio Northern University
in Ada, Ohio.

Harmony Rose Steiner is a recent graduate of Tuslaw High
School in Stark County and will attend Stark State Institute of
Technology where she plans to major in massage therapy. She
is the granddaughter of Rose (Mailat) Maier of the class of
1950.

Adam Paul Topper is the son of Wayne E, Topper of the
class of 1968, He is a recent graduate of Palm Beach Gardens
(Florida) High School and will attend Florida State University.

Colleen M. Topper is the daughter of Wayne E. Topper of
the class of 1968. She graduated from Palm Beach Gardens
(Florida) High School in 2001 and recently completed her first
year at Florida Atlantic University.




NAMES IN THE NEWS

WARD SCOTT ’48 is still being pursued by the City of Canton
to sell the building that houses his costume business, but Ward has

not given in to date. The city wants to tear down the block that
many out of town residents will remember as including Kresge
and the Arcade Market.

STEVEN SILVER’ 73, a Canton Police Officer, has been
teaching the Drug Abuse Resistance Education (DARE) program
to youngsters in the Canton City Schools. Due to the city not
receiving as many funds as required,.they are doing away with
the program which has been in the schools for 13 years.

DAN FINN 74 was recently honored by Financial Settlement
Services as the company’s 2001 Top Structured Settlement
Consultant in a ceremony in West Palm Beach, Florida. Dan’s
Anaheim, California, office led the nation in production for his
company. FSS is a national structured settlement brokerage
servicing a wide range of clients including insurance carriers,
plaintiff attorneys, hospitals, municipalities and corporations.
Dan would be glad to hear from any former Lehmanites at
800-531-7466 or fax 714-385-7923. Many will recall Dan as
a member of the 1971 State Championship Basketball team.

JOHN WERREN ’55 just had to force himself to emcee the
Hall of Fame Queen Pageant again this year. It is a “job” he has
done for the last 15 years and he smiles the whole time he is on
stage introducing or talking with the young ladies. In the press
release about him, he always admits to graduating from Lehman
but which year is'never mentioned.

JOHN SHAHEEN °71, owner of Rumours Restaurant, made
the Repository “Cover Feature” with their new patio bar written
up as a “fun place to be.”

JANET and JASON McCOY ’41 celebrated their 57th
wedding anniversary on March 3. Janet graduated from Ohio
Wesleyan and Jason graduated from Kenyon College. He later
achieved the rank of Lt. Commander in the US Navy. He also
served as Chairman of his 50th Lehman Class Reunion.

BRYAN MORLEY, a two-time scholarship recipient, has
been named to the Dean’s List for the last five semesters at the
University of Colorado. He graduated in May with a degree in
civil engineering and will begin the Masters Program at the
University of Colorado in the fall in the Architectural School.
He is the son of Leslie (Miller) Morley *66 and grandson of
Janice (Bender) Miller *38.

JOE GILHOUSEN ’66 has spent the last 30 years coaching
the GlenOak baseball team. He had hoped the team would bring
the third state Division I title back to the school but it was not to
be this year ... maybe next year.

JOHN EMMONS, Lehman Middle School teacher, was one of
43 teachers from the U.S. to receive a Teacher Excellence Award
from the Technology Education Assoc. A technology education
teacher for 30+ years, he was Canton Teacher of the Year in 2000.

" LEHMAN REVERSE RAFFLE
SCHOLARSHIP DINNER

I Ticket for Drawing Only — $35

Ticket for Drawing with 1 Dinner — $50
Ticket for Drawing with 2 Dinners — $65
« TOTAL ENCLOSED

I Name

* Address

I Mail to: Canton Lehman Alumni Association
: P. O Box 8175 — Canton, Ohio 44711

Ll_l_l_l— ------------- —'J

FAIR TIME

The Stark County Fair will start August 27 and help is
always needed to man our booth under the grandstand during
its seven day run. Extra hands are also welcome starting at
noon the Sunday prior (August 25) when we set up to assist
load at the storage room and unload at the fairgrounds shortly
thereafter. Call Fair Coordinator Eleanor “Nickie” (Lang)
Wingert "44 at 330-488-2192 to volunteer for one or more
shifts. She will be glad to explain the workings to anyone
desiring more information. Everyone who goes to the fair visits
the area under the grandstand so volunteers get an opportunity
to see friends they have not seen recently, and it really is fun.

FIFTH REVERSE RAFFLE DINNER
The fifth reverse raffle dinner will be held October 8, 2002,
at the AA Executive Event Center in Canton under the direction
of our treasurer, Barbara Montgomery Udeck '56. This is an

evening of fun and good food for all who attend.

For out of town alumni who would like to be a part of the
evening, a ticket for the drawing only may be purchased for
$35. For those in town who would like to purchase a ticket and
also attend the dinner, the cost is $50; an additional dinner is
$15. Complete the form below or contact Barbara Udeck at
330-492-7000 for further information.

Last year this event provided the funds for 10 scholarships
that will be given away this year. Hopefully it will happen
again. Only 200 tickets are sold, and prize money totals $3,200.

HirLrLs & DALES
AutoCare, Inc.

“When care to your car is important”
Complete Auto Service

Hours Monday — Friday 7 am to 6 pm
ASE Saturday 8 am to 4 pm — Sunday Closed
RSV 905 Whipple Ave. Owners
Y0 8 1o Canton, OH 44708 Joe Helaney 57
Hillsdale Shopping Center Marty Long

330.477.9923 Fax 330.479.9025

GREGG W SCHORSTEN '65, CLU
Agent
GREGG W SCHORSTEN AGENCY, INC.

3611 Whipple Ave N W Suite a
Canton, OH 44718

Tel 330 491 0814
Fax 330 491 0820
Tel 888 3016735
schorsg@nationwide.com

Nationwide Advisory Services » Columbus, OH 43216-1492 - 800 848 0920

Lamiell Funeral Home

Locally Owned

Paul J. Lamiell, Class of 1957,
and Paul J. Lamiell, Jr. — Directors

14th and Cleveland Avenue N.W.
Canton, Ohio 44703




2002 ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President s, sk g Joanne (Reynolds) Moody 53
Vice President: 5 i it istsriman i & Claudia (Burgess) Selby '75
Corresponding Secretary ...... Eleanor “Nickie” (Lang) Wingert "44
Recording Secretary. ... .ovoqevennans Polly (McAfee) Duplain '57
THCASTIET o e el e s b a2 o s Barbara (Montgomery) Udeck '56
Financial Secretary . ................ Beverly (Sue) Stevenson '50
3 LT RS Sl B Ll s R B AR et Jack Dillon *53

Tim Elder *57

Augustine “Gus” Reale 56

Karl Shank '41

Shirley Smith

PastiPresident L e Sum sy e Kitty (Shourds) McClelland ’71

LEHMAN had 7,045 students graduate between 1938 and
1976. We do not know how many have gone to the Alumni
Association in the sky, but the current membership in the chap-
ter here on earth is still substantially less than the total number
of graduates, and we are always looking for new members.
Remember — the purpose of the Alumni Association is to keep
the spirit and name of Lehman High School alive and we can

GOT NEWS?

Send any items for the Journal to:
Lehman H.S. Alumni Association
Attention: Journal Editor
P.O. Box 8175
Canton, Ohio 44711

Iltems can be faxed to:
Joanne (Reynolds) Moody, Editor, at 330-875-8477
or
Jack Dillon, Publisher, at 330-966-8326.

DEADLINE for articles for the next issue
is SEPFTEMBER 15, 2002.

always use new faces and assistance in our activities.

FOR SALE - LINCOLN JACKET

If anyone has a spouse or friend who graduated from Lincoln
High School and wears an XL jacket, the Alumni Association
won a really nice Lincoln jacket at an “All City Night.” Send
an offer to the post office box and we will be pleased to part
with it to the highest bidder, with the proceeds going to the
Scholarship Fund.

CANTON LEHMAN HIGH SCHOOL
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

P. O. BOX 8175 .

CANTON, OHIO 44711

Change Service Requested

BARB & JIM GUEST ’53 el O
Million Dollar Club o @
Certified New Homes Specialist ¢ ncy
Certified First Time Buyer Specialist
“For Results Call Us Today”
4368 Dressler Road N.W.
Canton, Ohio 44718
Office: 330 493 6555
Fax: 330 493 8012
Voice Mail: 330 471 1527
Home: 330 492 1440
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